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Income Restoration Program in Thilawa
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Water Supply Expert coming to
Relocation Site (4 March 2016)
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Water Supply specialist came to Myaing Thar
Yar Ward (3) to check the water quality and
volume, and feasibility of construction of water
supply system on 4 March 2016. Two
construction companies also joined field survey
and discussed with the relocated people. All the
relocated people mentioned that the water taste
from a deep tube well existing at relocation site
is very good compared other wells in relocation
site. People agreed to establish water supply
system at existing deep well.
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Mushroom Plantation for Vocational
Training (14-21 Feb 2016)
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As a kind of vocational trainings requested by
relocated people, mushroom plantation training was
provided based on their idea. It takes 3 weeks for
mushroom plantation training and 3 people from
relocation site participated. The instructor was
found out by themselves too. The effectiveness of
the training is being increased daily income for the
people. They would like to do the plantation more if
they have other extra land.
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4™ Multi-stakeholder Advisory Group
(MSAG) Meeting on 17 March 2016
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4™ Multi-stakeholder Advisory Group (MSAG) Meeting
was held at Park Royal Hotel on 17 March 2016.

About thirty people from Thilawa SEZ Management
Committee, MJTD, representatives of relocated
people and other related stakeholders, attended the
meeting. The participants discussed the current
situation of Thilawa SEZ based on the information
updated by MJTD and locator companies and how
complaint/request/enquiries from local people were
managed.
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Discussion about water supply system for
PAPs (31 March 2016)
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Discussion with the relocated people about the water
supply system was conducted at the relocation site
on 31 March 2016. The importance of the Water
Users Association (WUA) for managing and
maintaining the water supply system were
discussed. In total, 31 relocated people attended the
discussion. All the participants agreed to pay 10,000
kyat to install the water meter, pipe and tap for each
house. 5 members were selected to form WUA.
Relocated people also agreed to pay 90 kyat/100L
for the maintenance of the water supply system and
the salary of accounting staff of WUA. All participants
agreed that construction of the system will start after
rainv season.




